Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, May 20, 1985

Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, John J. Jones. Selectmen met at 7:30.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge.
Building permits were signed as well as checks.

Bob Varnum informed the selectmen that he not only received the offer of the installation of a well at the Town Barn, but he has received \$200 from each of three business men in Town. Wayno Ólson donated \$200 as did Antrim Lumber Co and Richard Edmunds. This money will go toward the payment of the pump to hook up the well Mr. Nilson will be drilling for the Highway Letters will go out to thank the above mentioned doners. The question of which budget should be charged for the cost of the casing was again brought up. K. Ring, and R. Reinstein voted the General Buildings be charged for the small expense, John Jones voted present. John wanted it known he is not against the well, he is in favor of it but believes the cost should come out of Highway expenses. Bob spoke of the cost to rent a tractor for mowing. He has received an offer to have the Town rent for \$1,500 and once this amount is paid the tractor would be turned over to the Town. This offer was made by Jean One of the Town crew would drive the tractor. Bob has not had time to check out the needed repairs on the small pie roller. engine is needed it will cost at least \$600. Bob asked that Lloyd write Whitcomb in regard to the condition of West St. This Road was repaired last year and already in poor condition. A question as to where the responisbility lies. Salmon Brook was checked out again this week and found to have the beaver working again. Fish and Game will have to come in to trap them again. Culverts have arrived for Smith Road. It was agreed that Bob is to see how far he can go on West St. to prepair it for refinishing next year and stay within the allotted amount. The road crew will be working on White Birch Point as soon as they can this Spring. Bob will look to have some good ditches dug and see what can be done to smooth off the Road. Gravel will probable be used and should stand up. Cuddihy Rd. looks good after the heavy rain. Breezy Point Rd will be checked out. A discussion on McCabe Road, River Road, Elm Ave Bridge. No one is sure This will have to be checked out. of the correct name. Selectmen signed the contract for H. Nilson to install the well A question on a building permit as to the class of road came up. K. Ring will check out where the proposed building is to go. Student Counsil is to be billed for the fire during the no burning rule which came down from the State.

George Carlson and Lloyd Henderson spoke of the final payments due for Phase III. It was agreed to pay George Carlson next week for the close out of the Sewer Project. In the event the Town is audited, George would like to be called. He offered any help in closing the books.

Lloyd Henderson, and Dennis McKenney spoke to the Selectmen about the Town Line dispute.